BIBLIOGRAPHY

Overview: "Safe, orderly, and regular migration" for whom?

Anderson, B., Poeschel, F., & Ruhs, M. (2021). Rethinking labour migration: Covid-19, essential work, and systemic resilience. *Comparative Migration Studies*, 9(1). <u>https://doi.org/10.1186/</u><u>s40878-021-00252-2</u>

Annual Lecture 2020: Secretary-General Guterres's full speech. (2020, July 18). Nelson Mandela Foundation. <u>https://www.nelsonmandela.org/news/entry/annual-lecture-2020-secretary-general-guterress-full-speech</u>

Call for an Urgent Justice Mechanism for Repatriated Migrant Workers. Justice for Wage Theft Campaign. <u>https://justiceforwagetheft.org/</u>

Covid-19 Fueling Anti-Asian Racism and Xenophobia Worldwide. (2020, May 12). Human Rights Watch. <u>https://www.hrw.org/news/2020/05/12/covid-19-fueling-anti-asian-racism-and-xenophobia-worldwide</u>

Development Alternatives with Women for a New Era (DAWN). (2021). *Feminists for a People's Vaccine Initiative*. DAWN. <u>https://</u> dawnnet.org/feminists-for-a-peoples-vaccine-initiative/

International Trade Union Confederation. (2021, January 25). New Social Contract: Five workers' demands for recovery and resilience. ITUC. <u>https://www.ituc-csi.org/new-social-contract-five-demands</u>

McAuliffe, M., & Triandafyllidou, A. (Eds.). (2021). *Migration* and migrants: A global overview. In: World Migration Report 2022. International Organization for Migration (IOM). <u>https://</u> <u>publications.iom.int/books/world-migration-report-2022-</u> <u>chapter-2</u>

Migrant Forum in Asia Secretariat. (2013, May). *Policy Brief No. 5: Stranded Migrants*. Migrant Forum in Asia. <u>http://</u> mfasia.org/migrantforumasia/wp-content/uploads/2013/05/ strandedmigrants_final.pdf

New York Declaration for Refugees and Migrants. (2016, October 3). United Nations General Assembly. <u>https://www.un.org/en/</u> <u>development/desa/population/migration/generalassembly/</u> <u>docs/globalcompact/A_RES_71_1.pdf</u>

THE 17 GOALS | Sustainable Development. United Nations Department of Economic and Social Affairs. <u>https://sdgs.un.org/</u> goals

United Nations Department of Economic and Social Affairs, Population Division. (2020). *International Migration 2020 Highlights*. (ST/ESA/SER.A/452).

United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. *New York Declaration for Refugees and Migrants*. UNHCR. <u>https://www.</u> unhcr.org/new-york-declaration-for-refugees-and-migrants.html

World Inequality Database. (2021, December). *World Inequality Report 2022*. <u>https://wid.world/news-article/world-inequality-report-2022/</u>

People, Not Profit: Coherent Migration Pathways Centered in Human Rights and Decent Work for All

American Federation of Labor & Congress of Industrial Organizations (AFL-CIO). (2015, January). *Trade, Violence and Migration: The Broken Promises to Honduran Workers*. AFL-CIO. https://aflcio.org/reports/trade-violence-migration-honduranworkers

Barr, A., Henry-Nickie, M., & Broady, K. (2021, December 8). The November jobs report shows Black women are leaving the labor force. Brookings. <u>https://www.brookings.edu/blog/theavenue/2021/12/08/the-november-jobs-report-shows-blackwomen-are-leaving-the-labor-force/</u>

Connell, T. (2019, August 7). *Report: Unionists Face Death, Attacks in Central America*. Solidarity Center. <u>https://www.solidaritycenter.org/report-unionists-face-death-attacks-in-central-america/</u>

Costa, D. (2019, June 20). *Immigration enforcement is funded at a much higher rate than labor standards enforcement—and the gap is widening*. Economic Policy Institute. <u>https://www.epi.org/blog/immigration-enforcement-is-funded-at-a-much-higher-rate-than-labor-standards-enforcement-and-the-gap-is-widening/</u>

International Labour Office - Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work Branch, Labour Migration Branch. (2019). *General principles and operational guidelines for fair recruitment & Definition of recruitment fees and related costs*. ILO. <u>https://www. ilo.org/global/topics/fair-recruitment/WCMS_536755</u>

Kerrissey, J., & Stepan-Norris, J. (2021, November 11). U.S. workers have been striking in startling numbers. Will that continue? Washington Post. <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/</u> politics/2021/11/11/us-workers-have-been-striking-startlingnumbers-will-that-continue/

Labour's Demands for the Global Compact on Migration. International Trade Union Confederation. <u>https://www.ituc-csi.org/IMG/pdf/labour_demands_5-final_2.pdf</u>

López, M. E. (2020, May 25). The lives of Mexico's maquiladora workers are being put at risk by lax COVID-19 rules and the demands of international trade | LSE Latin America and Caribbean. LSE Latin America and Caribbean Blog. <u>https://blogs. lse.ac.uk/latamcaribbean/2020/05/25/the-lives-of-mexicos-</u> maquiladora-workers-are-being-put-at-risk-by-lax-covid-19rules-and-the-demands-of-international-trade/

Micah-Jones, R. (2021, June 3). *Immigrants need the safety that asylum can provide — not temporary work visas*. The Hill. <u>https://thehill.com/blogs/congress-blog/politics/556612-immigrants-need-the-safety-that-asylum-can-provide-not-temporary</u>

Proposal for an Alternative Model for Labor Migration. (2020, January). Migration That Works. <u>https://migrationthatworks.</u> <u>files.wordpress.com/2020/01/alternative-model-for-labormigration.pdf</u> Sullivan, E. (2021, December 20). *Haitian Migrants File Lawsuit Protesting Treatment by Border Patrol*. The New York Times. https://www.nytimes.com/2021/12/20/us/politics/haitianmigrants-biden-border-lawsuit.html

Texas AFL-CIO. (2020, February 5). *Solidarity Without Borders* [Video]. Facebook. <u>https://www.facebook.com/</u> watch/?v=1159044774445862

Access to health care for undocumented migrants in Europe: COVID-19, vaccinations, and efforts to spur access to essential care from the ground up

Bowleg, L. (2020). We're Not All in This Together: On COVID-19, Intersectionality, and Structural Inequality. *American Journal of Public Health*, *110*(7), 917. <u>https://doi.org/10.2105/</u> <u>ajph.2020.305766</u>

Brev fra Helsedirektoratet (covid-19). Helsedirektoratet. <u>https://www.helsedirektoratet.no/tema/beredskap-og-krisehandtering/koronavirus/anbefalinger-og-beslutninger#januar</u>

Coronavirus immunisation programme. (2022). Norwegian Institute of Public Health. <u>https://www.fhi.no/en/id/vaccines/</u> <u>coronavirus-immunisation-programme/</u>

Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, Economic and Social Council, United Nations. (2017, May 13). Duties of States towards refugees and migrants under the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights. http://docstore.ohchr.org/SelfServices/FilesHandler. ashx?enc=4slQ6QSmlBEDzFEovLCuW1AVC1NkPsgUedPl F1vfPMJbFePxX56jVyNBwivepPdlEe4%2BUb4qsdJhuBDp CRSOwCXPjZ7VN7SXN0oRoXkZhCuB9Z73iyU35LZve UjX0d7u

Domestic workers among hardest hit by COVID crisis, says UN labour. (2021, June 15). UN News. <u>https://news.un.org/en/</u> story/2021/06/1094022

Forskrift om rett til helse- og omsorgstjenester til personer uten fast opphold i riket. (2011, December 16). Lovdata. <u>https://</u> lovdata.no/dokument/SF/forskrift/2011-12-16-1255

Gleichbehandeln. (2021). https://gleichbehandeln.de/

Information concerning COVID-19 for persons without legal residence. Helsenorge. <u>https://www.helsenorge.no/en/</u>coronavirus/healthcare-norway-persons-without-legal-residence/#covid-19-vaccine

Keith, L., & LeVoy, M. (2018, January). Protecting undocumented children: Promising policies and practices from governments. Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants (PICUM). <u>https://picum.org/wp-content/</u> uploads/2019/10/Protecting-undocumented-children-Promising-policies-and-practices-from-governments_ <u>ReprintJan.2018.pdf</u>

Lighthouse Reports. (2021). Vaccinating Europe's Undocumented: A Policy Scorecard. Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants (PICUM). <u>https://picum.org/</u> vaccinating-europe-undocumented-a-policy-scorecard/ Lotta, G., Fernandez, M., Pimenta, D., & Wenham, C. (2021). Gender, race, and health workers in the COVID-19 pandemic. *The Lancet*, 397(10281), 1264. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/s0140-6736(21)00530-4</u>

Mehr Fortschritt wagen. Bündnis Für Freiheit, Gerechtigkeit Und Nachhaltigkeit. <u>https://www.spd.de/fileadmin/Dokumente/</u> <u>Koalitionsvertrag/Koalitionsvertrag_2021-2025.pdf</u>

Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development. (2020, October 19). *What is the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on immigrants and their children?* OECD. <u>https://www.oecd.org/coronavirus/policy-responses/what-is-the-impact-of-the-covid-19-pandemic-on-immigrants-and-their-children-e7cbb7de/</u>

Parallel report to the CESCR: On the right to health for nonnationals. (2018, July). United Nations Human Rights Treaty Bodies. <u>https://tbinternet.ohchr.org/Treaties/CESCR/Shared%20</u> <u>Documents/DEU/INT_CESCR_CSS_DEU_32476_E.pdf</u>

Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants. (2021). *The COVID-19 Vaccines and Undocumented Migrants: What Are European Countries Doing?* PICUM. <u>https://</u> picum.org/covid-19-vaccines-undocumented-migrants-europe/

Smith, A. C. (2022, January 4). *COVID-19 policies need to be inclusive of undocumented people*. Migration | Al Jazeera. <u>https://www.aljazeera.com/opinions/2022/1/4/covid-19-certificate-schemes-may-exclude-undocumented-people</u>

Smith, A. C., & LeVoy, M. (2017, April). *Cities of rights: Ensuring health care for undocumented residents*. Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants (PICUM). <u>https://picum.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/CityOfRights_</u> <u>Health_EN.pdf</u>

Smith, A. C., & LeVoy, M. (2016, February). *The sexual and reproductive health rights of undocumented migrants: Narrowing the gap between their rights and the reality in the EU.* Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants (PICUM). <u>http://picum.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/Sexual-and-</u> <u>Reproductive-Health-Rights_EN.pdf</u>

Vosyliūtė, L., & Conte, C. (2019, June). *Crackdown on NGOs and volunteers helping refugees and other migrants*. Research Social Platform on Migration and Asylum (ReSOMA). <u>http://www.resoma.eu/sites/resoma/resoma/files/policy_brief/pdf/Final%20</u> Synthetic%20Report%20-%20Crackdown%20on%20NGOs%20 and%20volunteers%20helping%20refugees%20and%20 other%20migrants_1.pdf

Ending immigration detention & criminalization by centering grassroots leadership

Iliadou, E. (2021, May 24). *Places in Nowhere: Detention Centres, Police Departments and Pre-Removal Centres in Greece*. Oxford Law Faculty. <u>https://www.law.ox.ac.uk/research-subject-groups/</u> <u>centre-criminology/centreborder-criminologies/blog/2021/05/</u> <u>places-nowhere</u>

International Detention Coalition. (2020, October). *Room For Hope: IDC Briefing Note: An overview of promising alternatives to detention in the era of COVID-19.* IDC. <u>https://idcoalition.org/</u> <u>wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Covid-19-Briefing-Paper-2020-ENGLISH.pdf</u> International Detention Coalition. (2016, June). *LGBTI Persons in Immigration Detention*. IDC. <u>https://idcoalition.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/06/LGBTI-Position_web_June-2016.pdf</u>

United Nations. (2022, January 14). UK Borders Bill increases risks of discrimination, human rights. UN News. <u>https://news.un.org/ en/story/2022/01/1109792</u>

United Nations Network on Migration. (2021, February). COVID-19 & Immigration Detention: What Can Governments and Other Stakeholders Do?. https://migrationnetwork.un.org/sites/g/ files/tmzbdl416/files/docs/annex_to_policy_brief_on_atd_and_ covid-19.pdf

Moving for livelihood and life: Migrant domestic workers between Africa and the Gulf and the Levant

Barkawi, B. (2020, June 9). *Race protests spark calls for Arab* states to end "exploitative" migrant worker system. Reuters. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-mideast-workers-rights-trfnidUSKBN23F2IY

Dagher, J., Wood, D., & Boswall, J. (2020, November). *Cleaning* up: The shady industries that exploit Lebanon's kafala workers. Triangle. <u>https://www.thinktriangle.net/wp-content/</u> <u>uploads/2020/11/Cleaning-Up-The-Shady-Industries-That-</u> <u>Exploit-Lebanons-Kafala-Workers-1.pdf</u>

International Labour Organization. (2021). *Making decent work a reality for domestic workers: Progress and prospects ten years after the adoption of the Domestic Workers Convention,* 2011 (No. 189). ILO. <u>https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/</u> <u>public/---dgreports/---dcomm/---publ/documents/publication/</u> <u>wcms_802551.pdf</u>

The Star. (2021, December 13). *Amount sent home by Kenyans in diaspora drops in November*. <u>https://www.the-star.co.ke/</u>business/kenya/2021-12-13-amount-sent-home-by-kenyans-indiaspora-drops-in-november/

Odindo, N. (2021, August 26). *Revealed: Why Kenyan Domestic Workers Suffer In Saudi Arabia*. Labour.Watch. <u>https://labour.watch/news/revealed-why-kenyan-domestic-workers-suffer-in-saudi-arabia</u>

Seghaier, R. (2020, May). *Domestic workers at the frontlines of the COVID-19 crisis*. International Domestic Workers Federation. https://idwfed.org/en/covid-19/the-idwf/advocacy/mena-brief-final.pdf

Webinar Report On the International Migrants Day 2020. (2020). International Domestic Workers Federation. <u>https://idwfed.org/en/resources/across-borders-and-movements-migrant-domestic-workers-resistance/@@display-file/attachment_1</u>

The impacts of border controls and externalization on migrants in social vulnerability

15 mil elementos de la Guardia Nacional impedirán el cruce de migrantes hacia EU. (2019, June 24). Animal Político. <u>https://</u> www.animalpolitico.com/2019/06/guardia-nacional-migrantesfrontera-eu/ American Civil Liberties Union. (2018, October 2). *Family* separation: By the numbers. ACLU. <u>https://www.aclu.org/issues/</u> family-separation

Amnesty International. (2012). *In hostile terrain: Human rights violations in immigration enforcement in the US Southwest*. <u>https://www.amnestyusa.org/pdfs/AI_InHostileTerrain_032312_singles.pdf</u>

Border Observatory. 2020 Situation Report: Remain In Mexico. (2020). Hope Border Institute. <u>https://www.hopeborder.org/2020-situation-report-remain-in-mex</u>

Bucio, N. (2021, June 28). Guardia Nacional tortura a migrantes en estación migratoria. MVS Noticias. <u>https://mvsnoticias.com/</u> noticias/estados/guardia-nacional-tortura-a-migrantes-enestacion-migratoria/

Gobierno de El Salvador. (2019, October 17). Secretario interino de Seguridad Nacional de EE.UU. se reúne con ministros de Seguridad del Triángulo Norte. Migración y Extranjera. <u>https://</u> www.migracion.gob.sv/noticias/secretario-interino-deseguridad-nacional-de-ee-uu-se-reune-con-ministros-deseguridad-del-triangulo-norte/

Land, island and maritime frontier dispute (El Salvador/Honduras: Nicaragua intervening). (1992, September 11). International Court of Justice. <u>https://www.icj-cij.org/public/files/case-</u> related/75/075-19920911-JUD-01-00-EN.pdf

Menendez Publishes Report Exposing DHS Involvement in Reckless Overseas Operation | United States Senate Committee on Foreign Relations. (2020, October 13). United States Senate Committee on Foreign Relations. <u>https://www.foreign.senate.gov/press/</u> ranking/release/menendez-publishes-report-exposing-dhsinvolvement-in-reckless-overseas-operation

Migration and refugees: Joint Declaration and Supplementary Agreement Between the United States of America and Mexico. (2019, June 7). US Department of State. <u>https://www.state.gov/</u> wp-content/uploads/2019/09/19-607-Mexico-Migration-and-<u>Refugees.pdf</u>

PHR staff members. (2021, July 28). Neither Safety nor Health: How Title 42 Expulsions Harm Health and Violate Rights. Physicians for Human Rights. <u>https://phr.org/our-work/</u> resources/neither-safety-nor-health/

Pompa, C. (2018, December 5). *President Trump Is Accelerating the Militarization of the Southwest Border*. American Civil Liberties Union. <u>https://www.aclu.org/blog/immigrants-rights/</u>president-trump-accelerating-militarization-southwest-border

Recomendactión No. 50/2020: Sobre el caso de violaciones a los derechos humanos a la seguridad jurídica, a la integridad personal, al trato digno y al principio del interés superior de la niñez y adolescencia en agravio de personal en contexto de migración internacional, durante dos operativos migratorios en los municipios de Suchiate y Frontera Hidalgo, Chiapas. (2020, October 27). Comisión Nacional de Los Derechos Humanos. <u>https://www.cndh.org.mx/sites/default/files/</u> documentos/2020-10/REC_2020_050.pdf

Secretaría de gobernación. (2020, May 11). ACUERDO por el que se dispone de la Fuerza Armada permanente para llevar a cabo tareas de seguridad pública de manera extraordinaria, regulada, fiscalizada, subordinada y complementaria. Diario Oficial de La Federación. <u>https://www.dof.gob.mx/nota_detalle.</u> php?codigo=5593105&fecha=11/05/2020 South Texas Human Rights Center. <u>https://</u> southtexashumanrights.org/our-history/

The American Friends Service Committee: Investigate. (2021, October 15). *High-Tech Surveillance of Immigrants*. AFSC. <u>https://investigate.afsc.org/tags/high-tech-surveillance-immigrants</u>

The Disappeared Report. <u>http://www.thedisappearedreport.org/</u> aboutus.html

Title 42: 6A: II: Part G: Quarantine and Inspection. (2011). United States Code. <u>https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/USCODE-</u> 2011-title42/html/USCODE-2011-title42-chap6A-subchapIIpartG.htm

US Records Show Physical, Sexual Abuse at Border. (2021, October 21). Human Rights Watch. <u>https://www.hrw.org/ news/2021/10/21/us-records-show-physical-sexual-abuseborder</u>

van Boven, T. Victims' Rights to a Remedy and Reparation: The United Nations Principles and Guidelines. Corte Interamericana de Derechos Humanos. <u>https://www.corteidh.or.cr/tablas/</u> <u>r26214.pdf</u>

Climate crisis heightens inequalities, drives precarious migration

Ayazi, H., & Elsheikh, E. (2019, December). *Climate Refugees: The Climate Crisis and Rights Denied*. Othering & Belonging Institute. <u>https://belonging.berkeley.edu/climaterefugees</u>

Central America Refugee Crisis: Aid, Statistics and News. (2022). USA for UNHCR. <u>https://www.unrefugees.org/emergencies/</u> central-america/

Clement, V., Rigaud, K. K., de Sherbinin, A., Jones, B., Adamo, S., Schewe, J., Sadiq, N., & Shabahat, E. (2021). *Groundswell Part* 2 : Acting on Internal Climate Migration. World Bank. <u>https://</u> openknowledge.worldbank.org/handle/10986/36248

Country - Somalia. (2022). Operational Data Portal: Refugee Situations. <u>https://data2.unhcr.org/en/country/som</u>

Environmental Justice Foundation. (2021). "You will see who gets the lifeboats": Injustice on the frontlines of the climate crisis in the US. https://ejfoundation.org/reports/injustice-on-the-frontlinesof-the-climate-crisis-in-the-us

Global Report on Internal Displacement 2021. (2021). Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre. <u>https://www.internal-displacement.org/global-report/grid2021/</u>

Goodman, S., & Martínez Blanco, A. (2021, October). *Loss and Damage at COP26: A Central American Perspective*. La Ruta del Clima. <u>https://larutadelclima.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/</u>LostDamage_LRC.pdf

Hernandez, M., Collins, T. W., & Grineski, S. E. (2015). Immigration, mobility, and environmental injustice: A comparative study of Hispanic people's residential decisionmaking and exposure to hazardous air pollutants in Greater Houston, Texas. *Geoforum*, *60*, 83–94. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.</u> geoforum.2015.01.013 Kemp, E. (2016, December). 2016 Africa Report on Internal Displacement. International Displacement Monitoring Centre. https://www.internal-displacement.org/sites/default/files/ inline-files/20161209-IDMC-Africa-report-web-en.pdf

Mixed Migration Review 2021: Reframing human mobility in a changing world. (2021). Mixed Migration Centre. <u>https://</u> mixedmigration.org/mixed-migration-review-2021-interactive/

Nabanoba, S. (2021, November 23). *Refugees count their losses as floods destroy camp in Sudan*. United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR). <u>https://www.unhcr.org/uk/</u> <u>news/stories/2021/11/619c9aea4/refugees-count-losses-floods-</u> <u>destroy-camp-sudan.html</u>

Stillman, S. (2021, November 1). *The Migrant Workers Who Follow Climate Disasters*. The New Yorker. <u>https://www.newyorker.com/magazine/2021/11/08/the-migrant-workers-who-follow-climate-disasters</u>

United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change. Introduction to Climate Finance. UNFCCC. <u>https://unfccc.int/</u> topics/climate-finance/the-big-picture/introduction-to-climatefinance/introduction-to-climate-finance

United Nations Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs. (2022). *Somalia: Drought - 2015–2022*. ReliefWeb. <u>https://</u> <u>reliefweb.int/disaster/dr-2015-000134-som</u>

World Migration Report 2022. (2022). International Organization for Migration. <u>https://worldmigrationreport.iom.int/wmr-2022-interactive/</u>

"You will see who gets the lifeboats": Injustice on the frontlines of the climate crisis in the US. (2021, October). Environmental Justice Foundation. <u>https://ejfoundation.org/reports/injusticeon-the-frontlines-of-the-climate-crisis-in-the-us</u>

Infographic: Regular pathways and regularization

United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR). (2021). UNHCR's support to the Temporary Protection Status in Colombia. https://reporting.unhcr.org/sites/default/ files/UNHCR%20support%20to%20the%20Temporary%20 Protection%20Status%20in%20Colombia.pdf

COVID-19: Spike in allegations of labour abuse against migrant workers in the Gulf. (2020, September, 23). Business & Human Rights Resource Centre. <u>https://www.business-humanrights.org/</u> <u>en/blog/spike-in-allegations-of-labour-abuse-against-migrant-</u> workers-in-the-gulf/

International Organization for Migration (IOM). (2022). *Missing Migrants Project. Deaths during migration recorded since 2014, by region of incident*. <u>https://missingmigrants.iom.int/data</u>

Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre (iDMC). (2021). *Global Report on Internal Displacement 2021*. <u>https://www.internal-</u> <u>displacement.org/global-report/grid2021/</u>



www.spotlightreportmigration.org